
Dinner money is £2.20 per day 

Dinner money this half term is £77.00 

Friday Lunch Club is £15.40 

Monday and Friday Lunch Club is £30.80 

Breakfast club:- drop in session £2.30 per day from 

8.00am or £2.50 from 7.45am. 

There is a suggestion box in the main reception. 

Please feel free to add any suggestions/comments. 

Afterschool Clubs and Music 

 There will be no afterschool clubs week beginning 

Monday 9th November and Monday 14th December. 

 The last music session this term will be Monday 30th 

November. There will be no afterschool music on 

Monday 9th November. 

Free School Meals 

There are some families who are entitled to Free School 

Meals but are not claiming so school loses the Pupil 

Premium Funding.  If you think you maybe entitled, but 

are not already claiming, please call into the office for an 

application form or see our website. 

Contact Details 

Please ensure you tell the office if any of your    

contact details have changed as soon as possible. 

Did you know, parents are welcome to come into 

their child's class every Friday morning from 

8.45am to have a look at their work. 

Caring about Learning | Learning about Caring 

Dates for your diary 
 Individual school photos—Monday 9th November 

 School finishes on Friday 18th December and re-opens on Monday 

4th January  

 Parent Interviews—week beginning Monday 9th November, if you 

have not received a letter see the school office or school website 

for a copy 

 PTA Film Night—Thursday 26th November, more details will be 

sent home soon 

 Reception Parent Reading Meeting—Thursday 26th November 

9.10am—9.40am 

 Year 1/2 Parent Maths Workshop—Thursday 12th November 

9.00am 

 Year 3/4 Parent Maths Workshop—Thursday 12th November 

5.00pm or Friday 13th November 9.00am 
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WW1 Centenary Exhibition 
Please join us as we open our thought provoking and 

moving WW1 Centenary public exhibition in our school 

reception area. We have poppies from the Tower of 

London, ‘Blood Swept Lands and Seas of Red’ and local 

community memorabilia and memories to display. 

12th—27th November, 10.00am—3.00pm. 



An update from Ms Sorohan 
Welcome back, as the long nights draw in can you please ensure 

the children have something reflective on their coats / book 

bags to ensure they are seen clearly on the way home. Can I say 

a big thank you to all the parents who are not driving down St 

Paul’s Road in the morning or afternoon and choosing to park 

away from school and walking for a few minutes to ensure   

safety of all our children.  

The parking restrictions on Arnfield Road and surrounding 

roads mean you can park for a few minutes and walk through 

the alley next to the old building at pick up and drop off times. 

Thank you once again for your cooperation.  

PayPal 
We are endeavouring to become a cashless office.   If you can 

pay for school dinners/school trips/clubs/music via our website 

and PayPal that would be very much appreciated, ask the school 

office for log-in details. We are also able to take debit/credit 

card payments at the school office for amounts over £10.00. 

Ghyll Head 2017 
You can now sign up and pay deposits for Ghyll Head 2017 

(Current Year 4 children). If you would like more details, please 

see the school office. 

We would like to introduce Mandy Tomkinson who is St Paul’s 

named School Health Practitioner. She is a trained children’s 

nurse with thirty year experience and has worked with the 

Manchester School Health Service for six years. She will be in 

school every Thursday morning and will be available to meet 

with parents/carers on request. She will also be working with 

the children to promote healthy living, ensuring our children 

grow up to be healthy adults.  

Year 5/6 

Welcome back to all our team, what a great start to our 

‘Rainforest’ topic last term. We hope everyone enjoyed ‘Zoolab’ 

on Thursday and ‘BikeRight’ on Wednesday where a record 21 

pupils took part. We are looking forward to seeing you next 

week for parents evening. 

Year 3/4 

We are continuing with the ‘Anglo Saxon’ history topic this 

term. The children are really enjoying making traditional tunics 

and finding out about village life. We will be celebrating with an 

Anglo Saxon themed day at the end of term. The school nurse 

will be visiting each class to discuss how we keep our teeth 

healthy. We are looking forward to meeting with parents next 
week. 

Year 1/2 

We will continue to work on our topic ‘Ourselves’ this half term 

we will focus on Geography and Art.  

Thank you to everyone who attended our Literacy parent’s 

workshop, our Maths workshop will be held on Thursday 12th 

November 9.00am-10.00am. 

It’s that time of year again and the children will very shortly 

start practising for their Christmas production. 

Early Years 
Welcome back everyone. This half term the children will be con-

tinuing their learning around the topic ‘What makes me smile?’. 

In particular they will be enjoying stories around the theme of 

friendships. They’ll also be learning songs and   dances for our 

little Christmas show. The class teachers will continue to send 

out weekly letters informing you of each weeks learning. We 

hope this helps you to support your child’s learning at home. 


